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May 30, 2019 
 
 
 
The Honorable Kimberly D. Bose 
Secretary 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street, NE 
Washington D.C. 20426 
 

RE: City of Rochelle, Informational Filing of 2019 Formula Rate Annual 
Update 
Docket No. ER15-1464-000 

 
Dear Secretary Bose: 
 
 Attached for informational purposes in the above-referenced proceeding, please 
find the 2019 Annual Update of the City of Rochelle (“Rochelle”).  This informational filing 
is being provided as agreed in Rochelle’s initial transmittal in the above-referenced 
docket and in a manner consistent with the Formula Rate Implementation Protocols in 
Attachment H-25A of the Open Access Transmission Tariff (“OATT”) of PJM 
Interconnection, LLC (“PJM”).  Under Attachment H-25A, on or before June 1 of each 
calendar year Rochelle recalculates its Annual Transmission Revenue Requirement and 
submits an Annual Update for the upcoming rate year.  See Attachment H-25A Section 
II.B, et. seq.  As required by Attachment H-25 A, the Annual Update also has been posted 
on the PJM website. 
 
 In accordance with Section II.D of Attachment H-25 A, Rochelle includes the 
following documents as attachments to this transmittal: 
 
 Attachment 1 is a workable data-populated Formula Rate Template and 
underlying workpapers in native format (excel) with all formulas and links intact. 
 
 Attachment 2 is a FERC Form 1 Report.  The Report is included as an attachment 
to this transmittal because Rochelle is a non-jurisdictional municipal electric utility, and 
is therefore not subject to the Commission’s regulations requiring the filing of a FERC 
Form 1. 
 
 Attachment 3 is Rochelle’s notice of a scheduled open meeting, via webcast, for all 
Interested Parties. 
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 There are no material changes to report with respect to accounting that affects 
inputs to the formula rate. 
 

All other information required by Attachment H-25 A is included in the 
Attachments referenced above. 
 

The Protocols provide specific procedures for notice, requests for information, as 
well as review and challenge to the Annual Update.  This submittal of the 2019 Annual 
Update is for informational purposes only in the above-referenced docket. 
 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
      Respectfully submitted by, 
 
      /s/ Richard A. Heinemann 
 
      Richard A. Heinemann 
      Attorney for City of Rochelle 
      Boardman & Clark LLP 
      One South Pinckney Street 
      PO Box 927 
      Madison, WI 53701-0927 
      Tel: 608-283-1706 
      Fax: 608-283-1709 
      Email: rheinemann@boardmanclark.com 
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